
Rory M. Shaw Wetlands Park Project

The Rory M. Shaw Wetlands Park Project will convert a 46-acre former construction debris landfill into a world-class 
public park for Sun Valley. The site remains vacant as Los Angeles County continues to secure funding for this long-
term project.

In the interim, Los Angeles County Public Works is taking steps to improve site security and enhance aesthetics for the 
surrounding community. Based on input from the community, this includes the installation of new 8-foot-tall tubular 
steel fencing as well as landscaping and irrigation along the site’s perimeter and the eastern berm on Fair Avenue.

The landscaping and installation of the fencing will start in early 2025 and is anticipated to be completed within three 
to four months.

Highlights:
•	 New Fencing: Upgrade 

the existing site perimeter 
fence.

•	 Native Plants: Create 
a buffer along the site 
perimeter using native 
shrubs and trees.

•	 Landscaping 
Management: Provide 
regular watering for 
greenery at the site.
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For more information,  
please visit  
lacounty.pw/RoryShaw

Strathern Street

Fair Avenue

http://lacounty.pw/RoryShaw

